
 



Principal’s Message  
Team Tauhei is very busy, with an action packed term already in full swing. From Powhiri, to gardening, to 
amazing races and touch rugby, it is a privilege to see our amazing children as they continue to grow and 
shine in their learning.  

“He aha te mea nui o te ao. He tāngata, he tāngata, he tangata ”  
 

RTLB Welcome 
Team Tauhei welcomed the Morrinsville RTLB cluster to the Tauhei 
Community Hall on Thursday with a Powhiri. Hamini and Sapphira led 
them into the hall to the sound of students singing our school song. Then 
Josh and Ryan showed their Mana giving speeches in Te Reo. Charlize 
led our singing, and the RTLD cluster was very happy to see our 
students perform our songs for them.  
 

Group Day A brilliant effort from our 9 students (And their families) who 
entered Group Day this year, representing Team Tauhei. A few students 
picked up ribbons, and competed very well against all the Morrinsville 
schools. Well done team, and great to see calves back too! 
 

Yoga with Whaea Kay Mindfulness and Hauora-Well Being is very 
important. At school we are lucky to have Whaea Kay with us this term 
exploring different topics through the learnings of Yoga.  
 

Amazing Race Two teams from Tui class competed at the Hamilton 
Gardens Amazing Race competition. Just like on the TV show, the teams 
had to run around the gardens and complete challenges to accumulate 
points. It was a fantastic day full of Team Tauhei Spirit, and also a great 
opportunity to explore our amazing Hamilton Gardens.  
 

Preschool visits and New Enrolments  
We are beginning to set classes for next year, and plan ahead for our new 
enrollments. We always welcome new members to Team Tauhei and would 
love to hear from you. Please be in touch to hear about our enrollment and 
preschool visit process for 2021.  
 

Team Tauhei Touch Rugby It has been a great turnout to watch 
our teams in action every Wednesday. Training is every week Mon & Tues. 
 

The Legacy Project 
This Legacy Project has been launched. An initiative to transform the 
entrance way into school, and make our mark in history as we build upon 
the fantastic past the school has. For more information, please contact the school office.  
 

School Pool - Open for students soon 
We are hoping to begin swimming in Week 5 of this term. This is of course weather and pool conditions 
dependant. We will communicate further with you when we get close to beginning our swimming for Term 4.  
 

After School Care AFTER SCHOOL CARE IS AVAILABLE  
Spaces are available for After School Care. For more information please contact the school office or our 
amazing Anna Dewhurst on 021 022 48427. ñItôs so fun, I wish I could go every day,ò Tauhei student. 

Dates for Term 4 2020 
6 November - Te Rapa Pools Day  - 13 November - Rural Athletics Day - 16 December - Last day of school 



äĔƻŜĿŠ ®Ŀǐƫ 
Each week our TCS News Team, Charlize and Louise, will bring you news from the 
classroom and beyond. What is going on with our goings on in Team Tauhei... 
 

Tuakana Award 
Tuakana/teina refers to the relationship between an older (Tuakana) person and a 
younger (Teina) person and is specific to teaching and learning.  
 

In the Team Tauhei learning environment we recognise the value of Ako (To teach and 
to learn), and the Tuakana award recognises an individual who has supported other 
students in learning and well being, and been a role model in class and the 
playground. 

Tuakana Award Recipient: Kent 
“Kent has grown into a leader during the year. He looks after the school and is a 

leader for his touch team.” Charlize and Louise  

Assembly Certificates  
 
Our super students have shown dedication to learning, 
friendships, and supporting others. Role models of Team 
Tauhei. Assemblies and held every Friday afternoon. All 
parents and family are welcome to attend​.  
  
 
Wk 2: Indie, Mikayla, Honour, Sapphira, Harlow 
(No assembly Week 1 with Livestock Day) 

  

In fantail class they have been writing about the Tui 
bird. Isaiah said, ñMy favourite part about the Tui 
writing was learning that the Tui sucks nectar from 
flowers. The Tui has blue wings, blue and green 
feathers and a white tuft. My favourite sentence is 
óThe beautiful bird is sitting on the beach.ò This is 
really creative writing, well done Isaiah.  
 

Tui class has found an app where you learn about 
continents and countries. This has been helpful in 
learning about where people might come from. 
Harlow told us, ñThis week Mrs Hazlehurst showed 
us this cool app. We try to find these places but if 
we are stuck we are allowed to find an atlas in the 
class to help us.ò Something we have learnt that 
was interesting is that some countries are blocked off to the sea by other countries. New Zealand is not one of 
those kinds of countries.  

  




